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Christine Watts

From: Tiffany McLellan <TiffanyM@curvelake.ca>

Sent: Wednesday, January 04, 2023 8:55 AM

To: Christine Watts

Subject: RE: Bart - 1056 Dodworth Island, Stony Lake

Hi Christine, 

 

I’m not sure what correspondence has gone on before me but judging from the photos and how you are describing 

things, if there is no soil disturbance, there shouldn’t be a need for any archaeology. There is always the chance that 

heavy machinery and construction of any kind could impact unknown archaeological and cultural resources (artifacts or 

sites) but if anything is encountered, please contact our office right away. My contact information is listed below, and 

we can have someone out quickly to assess things if something is found. It’s important to know that quite a lot of 

activity went on in the Stony Lake area, and very prominent archaeological sites are located nearby.  

 

I wish you all the best in your renovations and have a happy new year! 

 

 

 

 Tiffany McLellan 

 Archaeological Program Administrator 

 Curve Lake First Nation Government Services Building 

 22 Winookeeda Road, Curve Lake, ON K0L 1R0 

 P: 705.657.8045 ext. 237 C: 705.957.9549  F: 705.657.8708  

 W: www.curvelakefirstnation.ca  

 E: TiffanyM@curvelake.ca  
 

 

 

 

From: Christine Watts <cwatts@kawarthalakesconstruction.com>  

Sent: January 4, 2023 8:29 AM 

To: Tiffany McLellan <TiffanyM@curvelake.ca> 

Cc: Scott Wootton <swootton@kawarthalakesconstruction.com>; Mike Forth 

<mforth@kawarthalakesconstruction.com> 

Subject: FW: Bart - 1056 Dodworth Island, Stony Lake 

 

Hi Tiffany, 

 

I just checked my spam folder and there was an email response from Julie saying she wouldn’t have email access and 

suggested I send this to you. Would you be able to comment on this? 

 

Thanks Tiffany, 

 

Kind Regards, 

Christine Watts 
Designer Manager/Senior Designer 

Kawartha Lakes Construction Company Ltd. 

Phone: 705-652-5241   Fax: 705-651-5096 

cwatts@kawarthalakesconstruction.com 

www.kawarthalakesconstruction.com 



2

 

From: Christine Watts  

Sent: Thursday, December 22, 2022 4:36 PM 

To: 'juliek@curvelake.ca' <juliek@curvelake.ca> 

Cc: Scott Wootton <swootton@kawarthalakesconstruction.com>; Mike Forth 

<mforth@kawarthalakesconstruction.com> 

Subject: Bart - 1056 Dodworth Island, Stony Lake 

 

Hi Julie, 

 

I hope you’re having a great week and are looking forward to the holidays. 

 

We have a project located at 1056 Dodworth Island on Stony Lake.  We are currently making a planning application for 

zoning relief for a few small additions to an existing cottage. It’s currently built on piers that are pinned to bedrock with 

little disturbance to the lot. I have included some photos of the lot and plans of what is being proposed. The new 

foundations will also be on piers, foundation plan is included in the drawings. 

 

Would you please review and forward any comments or questions you may have. 

 

Thanks Julie, 

 

Happy Holidays! 

 

Christine Watts 
Designer Manager/Senior Designer 

Kawartha Lakes Construction Company Ltd. 

Phone: 705-652-5241   Fax: 705-651-5096 

cwatts@kawarthalakesconstruction.com 

www.kawarthalakesconstruction.com 

 


